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PUBLIC MEETING

ASSABET RIVER 

Draft Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) For Total Phosphorus

SuAsCo (Sudbury, Assabet, and Concord) Watershed

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MADEP) is announcing that the Draft Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for Total Phosphorus in the Assabet River, Report number

MA 82B-01-2004-01, is available for public comment. This Draft TMDL Report is required by the EPA Federal Clean Water Act section 303d.

A TMDL is essentially a “pollution budget” and a cleanup plan designed to restore the health of an impaired waterbody.   The Assabet River is listed on the 1998 (and all previous versions) Massachusetts 303d list and the 2002 Massachusetts Integrated List of Waters (Category 5) as impaired primarily for Nutrients and for Organic Enrichment/Low Dissolved Oxygen.  

MA DEP has prepared a Draft TMDL for controlling Total Phosphorus from direct, treated wastewater discharges (point sources) and indirect discharges (non-point sources) in the Assabet River.  The goal for the Assabet River is to achieve state water quality standards for Class B waters as defined in Massachusetts 314 CMR 4.0.  The water quality standards for Class B waters provide numerical and narrative criteria to meet designated uses for primary and secondary contact recreation (i.e. swimming, fishing, boating etc.) and supporting habitat for fish and other aquatic wildlife. 

A copy of this Draft TMDL for Total Phosphorus, the Draft Final Report for the Assabet River TMDL Study Phase II Analysis (ENSR International, Inc.), and a further explanation of the TMDL Program is available on MA DEP’s website at http://www.mass.gov/dep/brp/wm/tmdls.htm
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MA DEP) will hold a public meeting on March 25, 2004 from 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm at the Marlborough High School (Auditorium), 431 Bolton Street, Marlborough, MA to discuss and respond to any public comments on the report (Rte 495-exit 25A Hudson to the end, turn right on Route 85, and continue approximately one mile to the High School on your left).

  The Department will consider all comments and the Draft Report will be revised as appropriate prior to submittal to EPA Region 1 for approval.  All public comments, which should refer to the report number cited above, must be received in writing by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, April 9, 2004 and mailed to:

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Watershed Management,

627 Main St., 2nd Floor

Worcester, MA, 01608

Attn: Brian Friedmann

Phone: (508) 767-2867 / Email: brian.friedmann@state.ma.us 
This information is available in alternate format. Call Debra Doherty, ADA Coordinator, at 1-617-292-5565. TDD Service - 1-800-298-2207.
	 http://www.mass.gov/dep ( Phone (508) 792-7650 ( Fax (508) 792-7621
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